
Moville Chamber of Commerce 

February 8, 2011 Meeting 

Immaculate Conception Church 12:00  

 

A. Opening Prayer by Father Mark.  

B. Lunch and thanks to the I. C. Guild for the meal.  

C. President Chris Countryman asked for members to introduce any guests.  

D. Old Business 

1. Jackie Stender gave Moville News.  

2. Mr. Doug Glackin gave Woodbury Central School News.   

3. Heath Mallory gave MCDAI update.  

4. Kent Baker gave Moville@125 update. 

E. New Business 

1. Mary Lou Guthridge gave update on applicants for this year’s Boy’s State 

attendees.  She let the group know that the Legion usually sends 2 young men to 

Boy’s State but this year they had 4 highly qualified candidates.  They are hoping 

to find sponsors for the other 2 boys so that all 4 young men could attend.  The 

cost is just under $300 per person.  Larry Etler motioned that the Chamber 

sponsor an applicant’s trip to Boy’s State.  Jim Bride seconded the motion.  The 

ayes carry, motion passed.   Mary Lou Guthridge will get the Chamber an exact 

dollar amount.  Russ Walker stood up and announced that the Trial Lodge would 

sponsor the other candidate so that all four boys may attend Boy’s State.   

2. Marlene Wagner gave an update and information on the Garden Club’s project to 

renovate the shelter house at Memorial Park.  

3. Ryan Fouts gave a presentation on his proposed improvements to the play-ground 

equipment at Memorial Park.  He is fundraising throughout town and invited 

anyone interested in donating to let him know.   

4. Pastor Edgar Rodriguez from Moville Evangelical Church presented information 

about his proposed Moville Food Bank.  He is seeking support from local 

businesses, churches, and any other interested parties.  They are holding a Board 

Meeting at 10 a.m. on February 19
th

 at the Moville United Methodist Church for 

anyone interested in being a part of the project.   

      F.  Next meeting is March 8 at the Moville United Methodist Church. 

G. Meeting Adjourned at 1:00 p.m.  41 members were in attendance. 

 

 

Chris Countryman President 

Jodi Peterson  Secretary 

 

 


